HASA Meeting Minutes
March 10th Meeting Start at 7:01
Library and Virtual

· Call to Order/ Prayer
· Minutes from Feb meeting – Cristina Parish
· Approved
· President’s Report - Lindsey Scherer
· The Newsletter is back and was sent out via email from school. There were volunteer links and HASA email was listed. We’ve been contacted by 7 families with good feedback eager to volunteer
· Sarah Adams has agreed to help with this and get the word out about HASA. She will be helping with Social Media Posting and HASA Newsletter filling out and the release.
· HASA meetings will be announced using those tools.
· Add the virtual link into the newsletter for the following month
· Background Checks / Volunteering
· 4 new background checks
· 3 people reach out to get involved
· New vendor for our School Kits - 1st Day
· Known for customer service and quality
· Main difference is they input the supplies list and organize
· Option to have all kits delivered to homes for $7
· Marketing Efforts
· Yard signs, social media, emails, 2 rounds of flyers
· Treasurer’s Report – Lindsey Scherer
· Grant fund, boxtops  and resale shop
· Financial Report
· added the HASA Grant Fund
· Timing of Reports - until I receive the close statement, you won’t see entered in c. Some exciting things HASA did this month:
· Gingerbread houses PK
· Book War Winners lunch for the 7th and 8th Grade
· Paid for skating for grades 2-5 ($1,440 cost for 3 weeks)
· Pending Items
· 4th Grade The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe
· New White Boards for the Kindergarten
· Principal’s Report – Miss Widner
· Grades 1-5 virtually watched the Get Schooled Tour, Jr (GST) and middle school watched GST as well virtually today. This was the first year for grades 1-5. This program comes from Remedy Live and focuses on promoting positive mental health for students and adults. The middle school program is interactive.
· It’s assessment time! Third grade just completed the state test of IREAD (Indiana Reading Evaluation and Determination) for just 3rd graders. Turn around time is usually within a few months. Spring NWEA runs from 3/22-4/1. The S-T Conferences will be April 13-15 and results will come home by April 16. ILEARN (Indiana Learning Evaluation Assessment Readiness Network) for grades 3-8 will run 4/19-5/24. Those results usually come back over the summer.
· We sent home an updated end of the year calendar tonight. Our early dismissals will end at the end of March so after Spring break we will have five full days. We also will begin having students go to their classrooms at their normal time in the morning. We will still keep social distance. Grades 5-8 can go to their classrooms at 7:35 and grades Pre-4 can go at 7:45 (normal times). We have a minimal number of students with quarantine and are encouraging families to be safe during spring break- masks, social distancing when you are traveling, etc. We are asking parents to be aware of CDC guidelines for spring break traveling.
· We are starting up study tables for the 4th quarter again. We will keep in mind social distancing as far as locations go. It will be M-TH from 3-4PM.
· We sent home electronically the 2021-2022 Tuition information and the Parish Sponsorship Application. The parish Application is the annual form that must be completed if you are a member of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic Church and want parishioner tuition. Again, it is an annual form that Fr. Dave would like it completed every year. We sent it home at the beginning of the week and would like it back by Friday. Next Monday, we will be sending our current families the re-enrollment link. We have switched to Powerschool for the online enrollment system. Our diocese has asked all the Catholic schools to make the switch or hop on board to Powerschool. Each family will have to do a re-enrollment form for each child.
· Committee Reports
· SNL- Sarah Shively & Katie Slee
· 145 dinner sold
· Made 2200.00 on boxed dinners
· Friday is last day of dinners
· Bidding start Monday
· Katie and Sarah are done being chairs. We need SNL chairs. We need help with set upland tear down. Looking for help with volunteers and the videos and live videos.
· Burger King Books – Melissa Polston
· Christ the Teacher Recipient- Jessica Patton
· Mrs. Patton would like to put the dinner funds toward progressing the students with the purchase a cohesive social-emotional development program/ curriculum for grades K-5
· BK donations
· only $225 was refunded. Seven families requested refunds.
· $8,000 will go to the playground savings for the updates.
· Mrs. Patton turned down her light of learning dinner and was hoping to take the money that would go towards a dinner and put it toward a social and emotional curriculum for K-5 students at the school.
· A “thank you” to parents for their donations will go into the next HASA Newsletter.
· Dining to Donate - Andrea Ash
· Funds Raised (Checks still pending)
· FlatTop = $180
· Panda = $98.61
· Big Eyed Fish = $375 they ended up giving us 25%, rather than 10%!! 4. Total funds raised so for this school year = $1581.99
· Future Events
· 4/12 = McDonalds- Teachers will be running out food.
· 5/6 = Wings Etc
· In the Works
· CASA
· Cold Stone
· Jack’s Donuts
· Catholic Identity
· Solemnity of Saint Joseph Feast Day project. Miss Widner is passing the teachers the hand out that has been made. Students are encouraged to bring their cross back in to decorate the atrium.
· Letters or cards to the 1st Communicants from the school to Religious Ed.  Cost is being discussed and depends on the amount of children receiving the sacrament.
· Book fair or small local event held in the church The Elders will not be available to run
· Iv.  Catholic Schools Week will be run by the Catholic Identity Committee

· Fine Arts – Ruth Case
· Heartland Sings
· Mobile Arts Stage starts at $500 for the 60-90 min performance Music from country to jazz, pop to musical theatre Stage size is 30’ x 40’ and needs 100’ radius
· Interactive Educational Program $350 for 45-50 min
· Uses Opera to teach the elements of storytelling to grades K-5 according to the state mandated language arts standards
· Are we doing a spring event or musical?
· This should be passed along to the Music teacher to help enhance music education.
· Recess Volunteers - Lindsey Scherer
· 9 slots filled for March between 5 people
· We’ve had 2 people reach out about weekly commitments
· Pros
· less commitment more hands
· Cons
· harder to predict and plan for the teachers, consistent schedule is better
· Sign Up Set up difficult to have all the teachers and slots every day, would be too flooded. If we do weekly, it has to be organized on Friday each week.
· Staff Appreciation - Nichole Moore and LeLee Fawcett
· 38 families have donated items to the Pioneer Lounge
· Next planning is for the end of the year and the 72 staff members
· Last year HASA donated gifts: bracelets, mocha lounge, edible arrangements for Teacher Appreciation Week.
· Box Tops - Tracy Camp
· $ 171.90 brought in from March 2020 - Nov 2020
· Box tops are turning towards all electronic and looking towards other types of Community Awards. The school & church split the proceeds from the Amazon Smile account. We are looking into adding St. Elizabeth’s to Kroger Community rewards.
· Closing Prayer

· Meeting Closed at 8:44

